
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 49/2024 

SOUTH ROAD, SOUTHAMPTON 

SINGLE LANE CLOSURE 

FOR 

PAVING OF SOUTH ROAD AT HENRY VIII 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 8th, 2024 THROUGH FRIDAY, MAY 17th, 2024 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform the motoring public that a single lane closure will 
take place on South Road near Henry VIII, in Southampton. The lane closure will allow for the paving 
works to recommence between Henry VIII Restaurant and Southampton Princess Hotel entrance. 

The lane closure will commence on Wednesday, May 8th, 2024 and will continue until Friday, May 
17th, 2024. 

The work shall take place weekdays between 8:00 am and 3:00 pm. 

Traffic control will be under direction of Ministry of Public Works representatives and will be 
managed with 'Stop/Go' signs and traffic lights. For safety purposes, no vehicular access will be 
granted through the closed lane. 

Motorists are advised to expect delays on South Road and on Middle Road near Jews Bay due to 
ongoing construction. Use alternative route via Lighthouse Road and Middle Road. 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to encourage the full cooperation of the public and apologizes 
for any inconvenience that may result. 

Should there be any questions regarding the paving works, please contact Mrs. Tina Beer-Searle, 
Principal Highways Engineer for the Ministry of Public Works on #501-3044 . 

Dated this ) day of May 2024 

By Order: __ ---------------­
Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil) ED, JP, MP 
Minister of Public Works 


